Editorial
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After four years of the present
newsletter, we have changed the style
and layout. The committee has
considered several ways to take the
newsletter forward; including the use of
internet access where this is available.
We should like to extend the type and
content of articles and to feature more
and varied news reports of interest to
villagers.

To help us, we need more people
who can provide the articles or
who may have some skills in word
processing or the creation of web sites.
If you have any items of interest, and
would be prepared to assist in the
production and distribution of future
editions on a regular basis, please
contact any member of the newsletter
committee.

We want to keep the newsletter
topical and useful for all readers
and we need your assistance to do so.

Parish Council
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Emptying of
Rubbish Bin at the
Village Hall

At the Parish Assembly Meeting on
15% May it was noted that the
rubbish left beside the bin at the Village
Hall was not being removed and
appeared not to be rubbish from the
hall. The Village Hall Committee will
investigate why rubbish is not
being removed.

The Parish Council is concerned if
people are leaving rubbish at the Village
Hall which has no connection with the
Hall or events taking place in the area.

By BERBEEET

Bubbenhall Ne

h a

g -
June 2001

Parking on Grass Verges

At the Parish Assembly Meeting on
15" May it was commented that
parking on grass verges was occurring
in a number of places including Home
Close.

The Parish Council wishes to draw
the attention of the owners of these
vehicles to the damage being caused
and the untidy appearance created. It
is hoped that the people concerned will
be able to find alternative places to
park. It is understood that there are
garages available to rent from the
District Council.

Mick Jeffs
Clerk to the Parish Council
01926 337195

Easter is past and
Summer (we hope)
is about to start, so &
it might be a bit late '
for spring cleaning, &
but nevertheless we
have spring-cleaned our services.

We have a new pattern of services at
St Giles — you may have seen notices
around the village or read about it in
the church newsletter. We have a new
time for our main morning service; it
now starts at 11am instead of
10.30am. If you are wondering why,
there are three reasons.

The first reason is that | haven't been
able to be at certain services in
Bubbenhall because there has been a
service at Ryton at the same time, so |
haven't even met some members of the
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congregation, let alone had the chance
‘to worship with them or even preach to
them (some of them may of course be
quite pleased about the last point).
There is another advantage to the new
time; | can be at both churches for big
occasions like Easter and Christmas
when | would really like to be there,
instead of having to get a visiting priest.

The second reason is that we can
now offer a wider range of services.
We've introduced two new services
every month; a Family Service on the
first Sunday in the month at 11am, and
a modern language Communion on the
third Sunday at 8am. We hope to have
something for everybody. By the time
you read this, we will have had at least
one of each of these new services.

As | am writing this, | can say that our
first Family Service went very well
indeed; our excellent bell ringers turned
out, and a medium sized and
enthusiastic congregation sang some
modern(ish) hymns as well as one or
two old favourites.

The third reason is that (with the
exception of the fifth Sunday in the
month — when there is one) if you come
to church at 11am on any Sunday you
will find a service about to start. We are
all creatures of habit, and this we hope
will make the church-going habit
easier to catch than it used to be.

One further point — if you missed
the wonderful Easter
flowers in church, then | can tell you
that there are rumours of a Flower
Festival some time in late summer;
watch this space and other spaces.

God bless you
David Wintle
Priest-in-Charge
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News from the
Tower

Wedding - Saturday 28" April
Although not the first wedding at St Giles to have bells it was the first weddmg

to have Bells rung by a band comprising entirely of Bubbenhall ringers! The band

were: Kayleigh Sheen, Chris Dunn, Jan Stobart, Lesley Goodhead, Margaret

Robinson, Susan Sheen and Peter Sheen. With Kayleigh on lead we rang

(for those in the know!) called changes including “Queens” and “Whittingtons”.

Congratulations and best wishes go to Annie & Guy from all the bellringers at
St Giles.

Included in the group photograph is
Bruce Caldwell our long suffering but
brilliant teacher and friend who came
along on the day to hear us ringing and
give support.

Real Wrecks !

At last, the BBC's programme,
“Real Wrecks”, about the restoration of
St Giles' Church Bells is due to be
screened on Thursday 21 June at
11.30am Tune in to see how our bells
were cast and also how the new
childrens’ area was designed and made
for the back of the church. This
certainly promises to be interesting
viewing!

The photographs show the
bells being returned from John Taylors
Bellfounders last August before their
final journey up into the tower.

Bubbenhall is on the Net!
See Guild Newsletter on:
mike@mikechester.demon.co.uk

Rugby Deanery District

The next meeting is on Saturday

9t June at Hillmorton. See Bellringers
notice board in the church for further
details.

Practice times:

Thursday 7.30 - 9.00 &

Saturday 10.30 - 12.00

Susan Sheen telephone 7630 6339
Photographs

Mare bell frame being manoeuvred ready for installation.

f]‘ﬂm This shows the frame and wheels with the treble and tenor in place.
the tD MNew bell cast with metal from the broken Mear's bell removed from
p the tower earlier in the year.
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Lowering bell number 5 is a tricky business as it weighs approximately Scwt.

eighbourhood
Watch

Since our last report we have had
two ‘sneak in’ the fts reported, both
through insecure rear doors and while
persons were at home. Property
including credit cards etc were stolen.
We can only once again ‘stress’ the
importance of keeping outer doors
locked at all times whether in the house
or garden. We would also remind
residents to keep all garden sheds and
gardens locked as previously these have
been targeted and property stolen.

An especially mean theft has been
committed against two elderly men
when a young man, between 20 and
30 years of age, was admitted by them
when he falsely stated he was
checking on census papers. He was in
possession of a cliphboard with papers
on it. Once inside the conversation
changed and he then said that he was
also checking on counterfeit notes that
were circulating in the area and did
they have any. £300 was produced that
of course he declared were infact
counterfeit and did they have any more.
A further £400 was produced that were
also declared the same and taken
possession of with a promise that a
receipt would be issued (but of course
wasn't) and he made off in a blue
motor car. No further details were
obtained. We cannot ‘stress’ too much
the advice we have given many times
before. Don’t let anyone in to your
home if you cannot establish their
identity.

R B Gardner Chairman
02476 303546

Village Hall AGM

All Bubbenhall residents over 18 years
of age are invited to the AGM of the
Bubbenhall Village Hall Committee.
The meeting will take place in the
Village Hall on Thursday June 14"
2001 at 8.00pm.There will be a report
from the Chairman and Treasurer and
election of a new committee for the
coming year.
Caroline Coles 024 76 305287
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The new proprietors Tom, Glyn and Ben Cole
wish a warm welcome to all customers old and new
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THE THREE HORSE SHOES BUBBENHALL

OPENING TIMES:

Monday-Thursday

Friday

Saturday llam-11lpm
Sunday 12noon-10.30pm

Food served lunch times & evenings Tel: 024 76302108

FUNCTION ROOM FOR PARTIES OF
UP TO 65 PEOPLE

11am-2.30pm/5.00pm-1pm.

11am-3.00pm/5.00pm- 11pm.
Room Hire for 35 people or over is free of charge !

Hot and cold buffet, prices on request

Birthdays, Anniversaries, Weddings, Christenings.

GAMES NIGHTS Skittle Alley, Darts, Table Skittles
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Tailor-m ale Holldays - Package Holidays
Fight Oniy Airport Parking
Accemmedation Only lmdlmmm
Specialist Divisions: —
Long Haul  Short Haul

UKBi-ea'ks-.-_Hoteig, Cottages & Holiday Parks

Crea ting memories to last a If:fatime

Join us on one of our group departures fo :-

Open Golf Championships, Royal Lytham - Day

Trip from £79.00
Canadian Rockies Tour— £2195.t‘.0
New York Shopping Breaks — £549.00

Winter Warmers to Malta, M ajorea, Cyprus &
Lanzarote — from £219.00

Skiing in Italy — from £459.00
Call (01926) 511555 for more details

Australasia, Cruise, Gmups, Corporate Travel

Caroline Coles,
Quarryfields House,
Stoneleigh Road,

City Bmaks

(024 76305287)
S Angela Kirby,
L ey 43 Home Close
Leamington Spa — (01926) 311415 :
Kenilworth - (01926) 853434 (024 76306683)
Coventry — (024) 76 502 650 Tonino Ciuffini
Stratford - (01789) 414040 25 Home Close
Groups - (01926) 511555 (024 76306840)

Australasia - (01926) 311455

Cruise ~ (01926) 514105 Alan Prudhoe,

Corporate - (01926) 855521 3 Orchard Way,
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e (024 76307747)
www.carricktravel.com A
email: tours@carrickiravel.com E
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